Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

October 25, 2019 
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Helsel on Friday, October 25, 2019 at 10:00 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom at HIA with the following members of the Committee present:








James Helsel




James Gross




Stephen Libhart





William Leonard







Carolyn Van Newkirk




Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Erik Hume (SARAA Board), Nelva Wright (SARAA Board), Thomas Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations & Security), Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Advertising & PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the September 20, 2019 Executive Committee were deemed approved.
Financials & Dashboard (through September, 2019):
Mr. Moskal reported that the year-to-date Total Operating Revenues are up 5.3 %, or $1.15 million more than expected.  Parking and Rental Cars are a combined $771,000, or 8% over budget and 11.9% over 2018 YTD.  Airlines Revenues are up $168,000 over budget, or 2% over budget.  Total Operating Expenses YTD was 2% higher than budget, or $266,000 higher than expected.  YTD Net Operating Revenues of $9.3 million are 10.6% higher than budget YTD, or $889,000 over budget.  Capital-Net of Grants increased $1.1 million YTD as major project AFP’s are being processed.  The Variance to Budget of $1.47 million is down from $1.79 million in August due to capital spending.  The bond coverage ratio is healthy at 1.85 vs. the requirement of 1.25.  Revenue Sharing is currently calculated at $1.6 million.  On the Balance Sheet, Grants Receivable increased $2.4 million.  Accounts Payable-Capital increased $1.44 million.  On the Capital Projects report, four new projects were added.   On the Sales and Revenue Summary Report, Total Food/Gift sales were up 16% YTD, Car Rental sales were up 8.8% YTD, and Variable Revenue was up 6% YTD.  CFC Days were up 12.5% over FY2018 YTD.  The CPE for September was $12.80, and $13.41 YTD, down from $15.29 & $15.83 in 2018 respectively.  September is the first full month of hotel operations in FY 2018, FY19 is a 125% increase.  On the Fuel Flowage report, Total Gallons are up 12.80% YTD.  Revenue is only up .48%.  Allegiant and Frontier increased total usage but receives fuel concessions so there are no fees.  On the Accounts Receivable Summary, Aircraft & Avionics paid their greater than 90 day balance on 10/24.  Selmer paid $600 on 10/21.  
2020 Draft Budget:
Mr. Edwards reviewed the 2020 Draft Budget.
Budget Guidelines/Summary:

Mr. Edward reported that the 2020 budget has been prepared in accordance with the four areas of focus in the Strategic Plan.  A Finance Committee meeting was held on Friday, June 12th to discuss the budget process and schedule.  A Finance Committee meeting was held on October 22nd to review the first draft of the 2020 budget.  The second draft of the budget was presented to the Executive Committee on October 25th.  The SARAA Board will approve the 2020 budget at the Board meeting on December 4th.  
Some of the Highlights:
2020 Revenue is projected at $29,271,449

Airlines Revenues:  $11,751,707

· Enplanements projected at 764,000, with an 83.1% load factor

· No major schedule changes are anticipated.

Non-Airline Revenues: $19,242,651

· Parking rates remain the same

· Parking & Rental Car Commissions & CFC’s are projected to increase by $1.257 M

· Ticket counters and offices will rent at $78.40 per sq. ft.

Revenue Sharing with passenger and cargo airlines ($1,722,908)

2020 Maintenance & Operating Expenditures projected at $19,498,028
· Two new Full-time staff positions:  Assistance Fire Chief and a TCO

· Retirement benefits remain at a 6% match

· Health Insurance costs increase 4.53%

· A new janitorial contractor will be in place costing an additional $386,000.

· Lobbying services will be added estimated at $100,000

· A landside snow removal contract costing $99,000

· Leasing two absorber tanks for the PFOS costing another $85,000

· Rending a loader for the winter season at $9,000

· One loading bridge will be replaced with a salvaged bridge from the old terminal.

Projected Capital Improvement Project costs are $2,767,257 (SARAA Share)

Debt Service Reduction Projections:  $11,145,085

Adjournment:  Mr. Helsel adjourned the meeting at 10:22 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, November 22, 2019, 9:30 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by: Camille Springer
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